Kensington Conservation Commission

April 12,2016

Members Present: Sydnee Goodard, Bob Gustafson, Joan Skewes
Call to Order: 7: 30 pm

1.

March minutes accepted as corrected.

2. Lisa and Brad Parsons, 268 North Haverhill Road. The Commission had reviewed a prior wetlands

application and recommended porous pavement. There has been a change in design of the home,
constructed at a lower elevation; sand and salt will not be required on the driveway. The soil where the
driveway is constructed is not highly permeable which is required with a porous driveway. Civil
Construction Management, Dennis Quintel, Civil Engineer at Civil Construction Management presented
alternative construction of the driveway requiring a leach trench system along the driveway. The
Commission voted to accept the amended site plan to allow leach trench system.

Conservation Easements SELT is moving forward with the Schrempf land oft Wild Pasture Road.
Hampton Falls has agreed to split the cost of the appraisal. SELT is applying for a grant on behalf of the
Conservation Commission to help pay for the cost of the appraisal. Based on information known at this
point in time, half the land is in Kensington, the other half is in Hampton Falls. Defrietas appraisal is
completed. SELT applied for grants but due to lack of funding the project has been deferred. Bodwell:
the south side of Stumpfield Road is close to reaching fundraising goals. SELT is working on
environmental assessment and drafting deeds. The north side of Stumpfield Road application is deferred
due to lack of funds at this time.

DES Application: NHDOT submitting notification to replace culvert on North Haverhill Road due to
motor vehicle collision. Letter will be written to DOT requesting effort should be made to avoid
introduction of invasive species following Best Management Practices.

Road side clean up is this next weekend.

Meeting adjourned 8:20 p.m.



